4.16.18

January 3, 1962

Dr. George W. Bailey Executive Secretary IRE 1 East 79th Street New York 21, N. Y.

Dear Dr. Bailey:

"TOWN MEETING" IRE-AIEE MERGER WEDNESDAY JAN. 31, 1962

The enclosed announcement is going to AIEE Sections, Officers, and Committeemen - about six hundred. We got the idea too late for the January issue of ELECTRICAL ENGINEERING; but it will be well publicized during the first three days of the 1962 Winter General Meeting.

As you see, all IRE members are welcome. However, you are personally and specially invited to attend and bring along any members of your staff who might be interested.

I would like you and Mr. Hibshman both to be available for consultation by the panel or to answer directly questions requiring your special and intimate knowledge of the present workings of our two Institutes. I don't really anticipate that the discussion will get sufficiently involved to call for much expert advice, but it may be helpful to have it available. Anyway, I believe you will find the meeting interesting, and I would like to introduce you to our members.

A program is being put together for printing. May I say you will be with us?

Cordially yours,

Encl.

Werren H. Chase President

Cc: VMr. N. S. Hibshman Bcc: Mr. W. H. Chase